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Dear Parents,  

Thank you for your support with World Book 

Day. The pupils had an excellent day 

throughout the school with their learning. I 

saw some beautiful writing where pupils 

have taken on Mini Grey Books and written 

their own imaginative stories. Their work is 

being displayed for Mini Grey’s visit.  

Kind regards,  

 

Harry Paget-Wall Collins  

Head Teacher 

7Billion Ideas 

On the 2nd March 2017, We (Katie and 

Kiera) along with Miss Woodley and 

Miss Bond, attended the first ever 

primary school 7Billion Ideas which was 

held in Warwick. We won best poster 

and received a medal for becoming 

finalists. 7 Billion Ideas is a competition for children who come up with 

world changing ideas. Our world changing idea was a massaging bed 

with vibrating alarm inside the mattress, as we all know that if you have 

a good night’s sleep then the next day will turn out better. There were 

six of us in Warwick and a further eleven finalists in London. We had a 

brilliant day and enjoyed seeing everyone’s ideas. From Katie and Kiera 
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 Contact Us 

 
01295 709583 
 

 
01295 269979 
 

  
@HanwellFields  
 

 
admin@hanwellfields.org 
 

www.hanwellfieldscommunityschool.org 

 

  
Bridges Childcare 01295 269931 
Ladybirds – 01295 709583 
 

 

HanwellSports@hanwellfields.org 

www.ourschoolsapp.com 

 

Attendance:   

Whole School – 97% Best Year Group – Year 3 – 99% 

Best Class: Upper School – 4RG – 100% Lower School – 3EG & 3AH - 99% 

EYFS –PALM - 95% 

Nbr 100% - 341  Nbr Lates – 30 
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Year 3 Visit to Sulgrave Manor 

On Wednesday, Year 3 went to Sulgrave Manor to learn more about the Tudors. Tom, who was helping 

us, lived in this tiny house. He was a blacksmith. His house was made of wood and after ten years his 

house would fall down and he would have to build a 

new one. The master and his wife and children lived 

in the big house. Their bedroom had a bed that had a 

roof on it because of the spiders and birds who lived 

in the roof above the bedroom. I had to dress up as a 

Tudor person to show all the girls what they had to 

wear. Oliver had to show the boys what to wear. We 

learnt about the games that they played like cup 

and ball, stick and quoit and dice games. It was a 

really fun day and the best thing was seeing the 

master’s bedroom and learning that they hung the 

baby up on a hook on the wall to keep the baby 

safe from rats!  

By Annabel Ridgway 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Second Hand School Uniform  
Uniform will be sold on Monday, Wednesday and Friday Mornings in the key stage 1 
canopy at 8:30am - 8:45am.  Uniform prices range from 50p - £2.00 
Second hand uniform donations 
We really appreciate second hand uniform donations. Please donate uniform to the office. All 
donations should be in good condition, clean with the name label blacked out. Thank you 
 

Dates for diary…………….. 

8th March Mini Grey – Author visiting school 

10th March Year 2 – Trip to Coventry Museum 

30-31st March Parent Consultation – look out for text to let you know when open on line 

7th April End of Term 4 – Check with Bridges and Ladybirds for holiday care if required (Please remember 

that Bridges is closed w/b 17th April 2017 

24th April Start of Term 5 

27th April Music for Schools – Parent Workshop 6.30pm 

8th-10th May Year 4 Residential – Frontier Centre, Northants 
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Future events...   
Aspirations for Hanwell Fields Pupils and Community Events 

 
Mother’s Day Celebration (Female relative or friend) 

Friday 17th March 2.30pm in the canopy. 

Please come and celebrate together with a cup of tea 

slice of cake and make and decorate something 

together to take home. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Please fill in the form below to register your interest so that we can be prepared for numbers. 
 

Name of Child……………………………………………………………School Year ……………………………………… 
 
Name of adult …………………………………….. Signature …………………………………………………………….. 
 
Please hand into the school office or email Rebecca.lister@hanwellfields.org by Monday 13th 
March 2017. 

 
Red Nose Day 24th March - Who can tell the best joke in your class? More details to follow. 

 

Family Bingo Night - Bring the family and enjoy the evening together of fun and games. Date and 

more details to follow. 
 

Can you help us at Hanwell Fields? 
 

Do you have a skill that will enrich our children's learning at Hanwell Fields? Could you have a 
spare 1hr to come and talk to the children or share a skill or hobby if so please email Rebecca 
Lister below or fill in the form at the bottom of the page for more information. 
 
Name............................................................................................ 
 
Skill/Hobby/ please 
give details.......................................................................................................................................... 
 
Please also fill in the form if you are interested in helping at future events or would like more 
information. 
Rebecca Lister 
Aspirations Lead/ Higher Level Teaching Assistant (Rebecca.Lister@Hanwellfields.org) 

  

mailto:Rebecca.lister@hanwellfields.org
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PE, Sport and After School Clubs 

A busy week including football, netball, inclusion festival and a special meeting with Magna.  

Football Bishop Loveday 3 - 4 Hanwell Fields Community School - A fantastic contribution from 

all the footballers in the match against Bishop Loveday, playing some excellent passing football 

and showing great team work and resilience. Ollie Rose scored all 4 goals for Hanwell Fields 

Community School. Sam Stout finished the game as Man of the Match but there were great 

performances from all participants.  

Netball Bishop Loveday 13 – 0 Hanwell Fields - A new forming team under new coaches showed 

great team work and determination in their netball match with Bishop Loveday. Bishop have an 

excellent team at the moment and it was a tough game for the girls. However they worked really 

hard throughout and gained great experience. 

Inclusion Festival We took some year 3’s and 4’s to Banbury Academy for an inclusion festival 

focusing on balance and targets. The pupils who attended were able to show off their skills and 

also learn new ways of targeting and balance. The pupils who attended had a fantastic time.   

Magna Before Christmas we 

received a donation from Magna 

which enabled us to buy waterproof 

jackets for the children. These have 

been used many times already and 

are really warm as well as keeping 

the rain out. The General Manager 

of Magma came round the school 

this week and was very impressed 

by our facilities and the positive 

attitude of the children. 

Hopefully the really cold weather has moved on now and you will be able to enjoy your weekend 

sport without getting frostbite. Whatever you are doing, work hard, respect your team, the ref 

and the opposition and most importantly, enjoy it. 

After School Clubs There are still spaces in tag rugby on Wednesdays ( Years 4 – 6 ) and in 

creative writing ( Years 4 – 6 ) on Mondays. If you want to join just ask Mr Townsend or Miss 

Barrett.  

Rupert Townsend 

Sports Leader 
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Do you need health advice to help children with: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then drop in and speak confidentially to the School Nurse at Hanwell Fields 

Community School 
Wednesday 8th March 9.30am – 10.30am. 

For parents of children in Years 1 to 6. 

Welcome to come for a cup of tea or coffee and cake from 9am 

Sign in at reception 

 

 

 

Headlice? 

Bed 

Wetting? 

Personal 

hygiene? 

Thread 

Worms? 

Diet? 

Asthma? 

Mental 

Health

? 

And many more health issues can 

be discussed 
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Hanwell Lunch Menu 

 

 

Survey on Hanwell Lunches 

We have put together a very short survey for parents on Hanwell Field’s lunches to 

learn how much parents know about them.  We would love it if you would take a 

few minutes to fill out the survey by following link below: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/R5QNGFX 

 

Thank you,  

Izzy Liverpool, Catering Manager 

  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/R5QNGFX
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Izzy’s Easy Peasy Recipes 

The children absolutely love it when our chocolate brownie is on the menu. So 

here is the recipe for you to try at home. Keep reading fro more family inspired 

recipes, and please follow me on twitter @HanwellChef. 

Thanks Izzy 

 

Chocolate Raspberry Brownies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ingredients Method 
200g dark chocolate broken into 
chunks 

1. Heat over to 180C/160C fan/gas 4. Line a 20 x 30cm 
baking tray tine with baking parchment. Put the 
chocolate, butter and sigar in a pan and gently melt, 
stirring occasionally with a wooden spoon. Remove 
from heat. 

100g milk chocolate, broken into 
chunks 

250g salted butter 

400g soft light brown sugar 

4 large eggs 2. Stir in the eggs, one by one, into the melted 
chocolate mixture. Sieve over the flour and cocoa, and 
stir in half the raspberries, scrape into the tray, then 
scatter over the remaining raspberries. Bake on the 
middle shelf for 30 mins or, if you prefer a firmer 
mixture, leave for 5 mins more. Cool before slicing 
into squares. Store in an airtight container for up to 3 
days. 

140g plain flour 

50g cocoa powder 

200g raspberries, preferably frozen 

 


